
May 3, 2024

The Honorable Tom Cole The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairman Ranking Member
House Appropriations Committee House Appropriations Committee
H-307 The Capitol 1036 Longworth House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515 Washington, DC 20515

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the Brunswick, MD Water and Wastewater Treatment Plant project
in the Fiscal Year 2025 Energy & Water Development, & Related Agencies Appropriations Bill.
The entity to receive funding for this project is the U.S. Army Corps of Engineers - Baltimore
District, 2 Hopkins Plaza, Baltimore, MD 21201.

If awarded, this funding would be used to improve both the water and wastewater treatment
plants to increase efficiencies and include technology that would allow for increased capacity.
These plants serve residents of the City of Brunswick (with a population just over 8000) as well
as 200 Frederick and Washington county residents outside the city boundaries. This is an
appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the project will ensure safe clean drinking water and
safe treatment of waste for the residents of the City of Brunswick and for those residents in
Frederick and Washington counties served by our treatment plants.

This project has a federal nexus because it has been authorized by Section 8375 of the Water
Resources Development Act, (PL 117-263). I certify that I have no financial interest in this
project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

David Trone
Member of Congress


